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INFORMATION BULLETIN

The following topics have been identified as being of interest to the Committee.  Councillors may wish to obtain further information by ringing the person indicated against each item.  The Bulletin will be taken in conjunction with the Cabinet Forward Plan and the Committee’s own forward work programme.

Effects of Credit Crunch
The committee asked for follow up information relating to the Credit Crunch at the previous meeting held on 26 February 2009.

World economic activity has continued to weaken, reflecting both depressed confidence and the persistent problems in international credit markets.  In the United Kingdom, output dropped sharply in the fourth quarter of 2008.  This reflects lower consumer spending, a further fall in business investment and a rapid run-down in stocks, in part offset by stronger net exports as the past depreciation of sterling takes effect.  Business surveys continue to point to a similar rate of contraction in the early part of this year.  Unemployment has risen markedly.  Credit conditions faced by companies and households remain tight. 

With this as a background, the Monetary Policy Committee has cut interest rates twice, to a new all time low of 0.5%.  This leaves the MPC with very little scope to further reduce interest rates to stimulate the economy.   In order to try to further increase the money supply, the Bank of England started a programme of asset purchases to the value of £75 billion financed by the issuance of central bank reserves (this is part of what is known as Quantitative Easing).  This has not been tried in the UK before, and the Bank of England has permission to increase the amount up to £150bn, should it be necessary.
CPI inflation declined to 3.0% in January, but surprisingly increased to 3.2% in February.  The depreciation of sterling added to imported cost pressures, but pay pressures continue to wane.  Inflation is likely to fall below the 2% target by the second half of the year, reflecting diminishing contributions from retail energy and food prices and the impact of the temporary reduction in Value Added Tax. .  The Government is encouraging public sector employers to take a hard line on pay rises, looking to minimise the value of any pay award for the coming year.

RPI inflation reduced to 0.0% in February.  This highlights that there are different rates of inflation effecting different commodities, and this may have an effect on the council’s costs in 2009-10 and later years.
The Government announced on 31 March that the planned 5% increase in business rates will be phased in over 3 years, with 2% being paid in 2009/10 and the remaining 3% being split equally over the next two years.  This is hoped to help businesses during the recession.  The loss of income in 2009/10 will be met by the Government and councils will receive their full allocation from the National Non Domestic Rates pool.  The council also pays business rates so this will produce a small saving in 2009-10.

At this stage there has been little impact on the council’s finances on the current year other than changes already reported through budget monitoring to Cabinet.  The Council continues to examine initiatives that will assist individuals and businesses in these difficult times and such targeted resources will be taken from the Recession Reserve (approved by Cabinet from underspending on the contingency in 2008-09) or selected use of other reserves.  

Close monitoring of service activity levels and financial trends will need to continue to ensure appropriate corrective action can be taken.

For further information, please contact: (Geoff Dobson, Head of Strategic Finance.  Tel: 01473 264347. E-mail: geoff.dobson@finance.suffolkcc.gov.uk)

Place Survey

The Place Survey is a statutory, nationwide postal survey that will supply the data by which a number of national indicators will be measured (replacing the Best Value Performance Indicators).  

Place Survey results were due to be published on 9th March 2009 and detailed in this bulletin. However, the Audit Commission has delayed the release of all data pending a review of data quality. Results will now be presented to this committee when they become available.

Background and General information

· In Suffolk the survey was commissioned by the Suffolk Speaks partnership (a consortium of all the district/borough councils and the police) to Opinion Research Services (ORS).

· Questionnaires were circulated during the autumn of 2008 and posted to 28,800 addresses with over 11,000 responses countywide.

· The Place Survey is a tool available to councils and their partners to understand the views of local people. It therefore provides a set of national indicators which will be common to all areas. 
· Data is reported at both district and county council level for all questions, including the National Indicators.

· The minimum sample level for each district/borough area nationally was 1,100 responses. Suffolk’s overall response rate was 38.99%.

Comparison with 2006 Best Value Data

Whilst the new place survey has been carried out using similar methodology to the old BVPI User Satisfaction Survey, comparability with this survey is extremely limited so that analysis of trends over time are problematic. 

Further Analysis

The new performance framework expects councils and partners to use all the evidence at their disposal to build a robust understanding of the area they serve and the people who live there. Within this context, we and partners will be working with the Research & Intelligence team to drill down and explore the data much more in order to detail properly by understanding and interpret these measures in a local context, set alongside other local information. Dissemination of these findings will be fed into CMB/AD forum in the coming months.

We will be working with Communications team in the lead up to and following the national publication of data to manage any media interest.

For further information please contact 

Julian Brown

Consultation and Engagement Manager

Corporate Strategy and Partnerships

01473 265305

Julian.brown@suffolkcc.gov.uk
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